MEMO
	To:
	Tom Belford

	From:
	Sir John Anderson

	Date:
	6 April 2010

	Re:
	DHB GOVERNANCE


Dear Tom

Anna Kirk forwarded your email and questions on DHB governance.

I respond to these as follows:-

1. The question is not whether an elected member or an appointed member would be the best appointment as a chair, rather who is the most appropriate/experienced person to appoint as chair, following the election of seven members and the appointment of four members to the Board.

The 21 DHBs currently have a mix of chairs, some of them are appointed board members/some of them are an elected member.

The issue for DHBs in rural areas sometimes revolves around having some directors willing to stand for election who have experienced commercial expertise and/or the knowledge of how Government/Ministries operate in the management o f the sector.

The Ministry/Minister would normally take the skill sets of the elected members into account and seek to fill any skill gaps in considering the appointment of the appointed members.

2. The population based funding operates on the basis that there should be little or no surpluses/or deficits each year.  This will never exactly happen, however most DHBs are able to hover around a sustainable funding base.  This funding system seems to be the best method of funding allocations to DHBs.

The DHBs can influence the quality of the provision of health in the community.  It requires management and clinicians engaging and having the ability to both provide leadership in the provision of services.

In addition the DHB committees, which include community representatives, provide practical and experienced advice on the areas of disability, health, mental health, community health and Maori health.

In relation to Hawke’s Bay, particularly over the past six months, there has been increased engagement and inclusion of clinicians, as well as a refocused approach to primary health, that is providing the foundation for achieving increased health targets and quality of health service.

3. My term as Commissioner was for a three year period ending December 2010.  HBDHB will return to the normal election process in October 2010.

